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What have I done so far?
During the summer months (June to September), focus was mainly on the preparation for induction week. A brief handover period was soon followed by a number of months of planning and organising for Freshers’. We have worked with Tramps to lay on the majority of evening entertainment, whilst still providing options for those who do not wish to drink or go into town, such as the Ghost Walk, Big Quiz and Bandeoke. We also put on a number of events in the day; Freshers’ fair, Market Fair and Sports and Activities Fair. We also worked on the presentation that is used to give an introduction of the Students’ Union to the new intake.  

Over the summer, I have also managed to secure the reduction of membership fees for our sports and societies by persuading the University to subsidise the insurance payment (previous £5 for societies and £10 for sports), this is a saving of over £20,000 for our student body.

Plans for the year

My main aims for this year are to; 

· Increase the amount of recreational opportunities for all students. Meaning societies and sports are more accessible to those who cannot commit to yearlong memberships.  The reduction of the insurance payment means that this is even more possible this year. 

· Increase the support for ALL societies and sports, not merely a chosen few. Also, to increase the visibility of our societies and their events and our sports clubs fixtures and results. I have been speaking to the University to try and use the screens around both campuses in order to do this.

· Lobby BUCS to promote disability sport. Last year we held the national championships for Wheelchair basketball, BUCS refused to acknowledge this event. They believe that in order to gain BUCS accreditation a disability sport needs to have the same amount of competing teams as the able bodied sport, I believe this is discriminatory to our disabled athletes and I will be taking this campaign forward throughout the year. 

· Introduction of intramural games – competitions (sporting and non-sporting) between Halls of residence, societies and sports teams. 

· To improve and build upon the collective identity of our students (in and out of the #TeamWorc brand). To Increase knowledge and presence of the SU across both campuses (working with both Wesley and Tom). 
